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March 1, 2022 
 
Dear Chairman Pinsky and Members of the Committee, 
 
Thank you for this opportunity to submit testimony in SUPPORT of SJ6 on behalf of ShoreRivers. 
ShoreRivers is a river protection group on Maryland’s Eastern Shore with 3,500 members. Our mission is 
to protect and restore our Eastern Shore waterways through science-based advocacy, restoration, and 
education.  
 
This bill sets forth a resolution by the Maryland General Assembly asking the Atlantic States Marine 
Fisheries Commission to take further action to prohibit the commercial reduction fishing of Atlantic 
Menhaden, including the use of purse seines and spotter planes in the Chesapeake Bay in order to 
maintain a sustainable fishery. This reduction fishery poses a major threat to many Bay species every year, 
and when these other fisheries suffer it increases the pressure on other fisheries, including crabs and 
oysters. Thus, it is of critical importance to protect a foundational species like menhaden as much as 
possible. 
 
Menhaden are incredibly valuable to the Chesapeake Bay and the many other commercial and recreational 
fisheries that occur in the rivers of the Eastern Shore. As a vital part of the ecosystem, menhaden filter 
plankton from the water and help to improve water quality, and they are a necessary food source for other 
aquatic species like striped bass and bluefish, but also for ospreys and bald eagles. The Department of 
Natural Resources noted in their 2021 Striped Bass survey that while the stiped bass young-of-year 
showed a slight increase in population from 2020, what was of note was the increased numbers of 
menhaden in the rivers, notable the Choptank River. When the menhaden population thrives, so do our 
other fisheries. And when our fisheries are healthy, we know that water quality and habitat are at healthy 
levels to support those populations, which means that our economies and local communities will see a 
benefit.  
 
 
For these reasons stated above, ShoreRivers urges the Committee to adopt a FAVORABLE report on SJ6.  
 
Sincerely,  
 
 
Matt Pluta, 
Choptank Riverkeeper, on behalf of: 

 
ShoreRivers 

Isabel Hardesty, Executive Director 
Annie Richards, Chester Riverkeeper | Matt Pluta, Choptank Riverkeeper 

Elle Bassett, Miles-Wye Riverkeeper | Zack Kelleher, Sassafras Riverkeeper 


